
Hello,  
I would like to speak to Agenda Item 10.1.3 and to have the power point to be presented. 
 
Hello Mayor and Councillors, 
 
Thank you once again for voting to keep the Heritage designated Nobleton Community 
Hall.  
 
This report assures Council that preventative maintenance will be done on the Hall. Back 
in early July 2022, I sent some pictures of work that needed to be done on the Hall. As far as 
I am concerned, this work should already have been done as preventative maintenance. 
Let me show you some of the pictures that I sent at the time. 
The eavestrough has finally been fixed but the parching of the sides and the concrete steps 
and platform are still looking terrible. 
 
I am pleased that there is actually air-conditioning in the building. Apparently this was 
done a few years ago. I did not know. I kept complaining about the lack of air conditioning. 
Why did no one think to let everyone know? Communication is all important. 
 
The only other item that we really need to make this a useful building to meet its name of 
being a Community Hall is accessibility. There is a federal accessibility grant that opened 
up and closes in mid July. This report disturbs me that staff do not want to apply for this 
grant without direction from Council. 
.  
There should be no need to wait for further reports before the outside of the building is 
repaired and before accessibility is achieved.  
 
Please direct staff to attend to these two matters ASAP. 
Thank you. 
 
Nancy Hopkinson 
 

 



 
 
 

 
 
 

 


